	DATE
	SUBJECT
	YEARS APPLIED TO
	REFERENCE
	REPLY YES/NO

	09.01.2020
	NEW YEAR (Various)
	EVERYONE
	SPRING 01
	YES


Dear Parents,

‘Happy New Year'    Welcome back to all our current and new pupils / parents.  Please see below some

useful school information for new parents and reminders for current parents.
START OF SCHOOL DAY
The school bell is rung at 8.55 a.m. please make sure your child/ren are in school for that time.  Lateness is detrimental to your children and also disrupts the class.  A member of staff is on duty in the yard every day from 8.30 a.m.   Nursery parents are welcome to stay with their child/ren in the yard / hall if they wish, however if you are leaving your child please make sure the staff on duty are aware of this.  Inclement weather mornings the side door is still open from 8.30 am there will be games etc … available for pupils to play with in the hall.

Thank you for your co-operation!
SHARING ASSEMBLY 
Sharing assembly will start on Friday 17th January.

DINNER MONEY ARANGEMENTS   
This is for pupils in Nursery – Years 3 & 4 PLEASE NOTE INCREASE – Dinner money costs £2.20 per day = £11.00 per week per child.  Some parents pay on a weekly basis others by the half term (this is parents choice)  Weekly payments should be made on a Monday morning and kept up to date, half termly payments should be paid no later than the second week of each half term, Mrs Gray will let you know if you have any credits.  If payments are not received after 2 weeks you will be notified by letter and a packed lunch from home will have to be provided.
Pupils in Reception, Years 1 and 2 all qualify for the Universal Free School Meal scheme
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Please remember if your child would like MILK it is important that you return the reply slip with payment of £15.00 to Mrs. Gray immediately.
PE & AFTER SCHOOL CLUB
These started this week - Please make sure your child has their PE kit in school every week.
PE SHOES / WELLINGTONS   
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Each child needs to each have a named pair of plimsolls, shorts and a T-shirt in school.  In wet, dirty weather the PE shoes can double up as indoor shoes, if the child’s outdoor shoes are too dirty for use inside. A pair of old named Wellingtons would also be handy for children to have in school for playtimes.  These can be kept in the cloakroom, held together with a clothes peg and taken home periodically for washing.  This helps us keep our carpets clean and have a cleaner school.  It also lets the children have fun in the mud.
THANK YOU!  - On behalf of myself and all staff, I would like to convey our sincere thanks to all parents and pupils for the Christmas cards and gifts we received, your generosity was appreciated by everyone.  
Thank you once again.
Yours faithfully,
K Stephenson

Teacher in charge
